



MINUTES OF THE BOWERS GIFFORD AND NORTH BENFLEET FULL COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT ‘THE BENBOW CLUB’ BOWERS GIFFORD

ON WEDNESDAY 24th NOVEMBER 2010 AT 7.30 PM.

Present:

Councillors:
                           R. Smillie (Chairman)


                           B. Williams     D. Ward   J.Huntman   C.Coxhead   B. Foster
Officer:
                           Christine Barlow – Parish Clerk
Members of the Public:         Six members of the public

110/10 Presentation on Planning and Permitted Development. 

David Lewis, Basildon Council Development Control Manager, assisted by David Gill, Principle Planning Officer, gave a presentation on Town & Country Planning. The purpose of the presentation was to give councillors an overview of the decision making process relating to planning applications and permitted development; introduce members to the planning framework and material considerations against which planning applications were determined; the role and responsibilities of Councillors and officers and how the Parish Council can help in informing planning decisions. Questions were taken from the floor and hand-outs on the presentation and relevant aspects were made available to those present. Councillors asked that information regarding applications should be received in a timely manner in order for the Parish Council to make comment.   
111/10 - Apologies for absence 

Apologies were received from Councillor G.Walker. 
112/10 - Declarations of personal and or prejudicial interest 

None were declared.

113/10 - Public participation session with respect to items on the agenda (15 minute session)  
(i) The Council was asked for information regarding the broken speed reduction sign in Pound Lane, near to the chicane. The meeting was advised that the Parish Clerk had contacted Essex County Council on behalf of the Council regarding this issue and had been advised that the problem was a faulty data logger and contractors had been instructed to find a way of repairing the circuitry. The responsible ECC Office had agreed to keep the Council informed of progress.   
(ii) A resident asked if there was any action the Parish could take regarding the lorries delivering to Wiltons Pet Shop damaging pavements and a water mains cover with their lorries. The comments were noted and the Parish Council AGREED to investigate the report. 
(iii) Councillors noted that a recent planning application in respect of 218 Pound Lane had been refused. 
114/10 – To agree the minutes of the meeting held on 27th October 2010.

The Minutes were AGREED and signed by the Chairman as a true record. 
115/10 Parish Clerks Report 
· Letter of invite from Basildon Council in respect of dedication of Borough status on 6th December – Councillors to respond and advise if attending. 

· Various Basildon Council Committee correspondence available for Councillors.  

· Councillor Foster and Christine Barlow, Parish Clerk, met with Basildon Councillor Mowe, to discuss Taxi Accessibility issues for the area. 
· Shrubs growing through bus shelter at Clifton Road reported several times but work still outstanding. Update to be given at next meeting.  

· Letter received from resident regarding flooding in Osborne Road, passed to Nick Humfrey, Essex County Council Flood Partnership Manager. 
· Parish Council Insurance cover commenced 5th November 2010

· HMRC Payroll implemented and using this system there is no cost to the Parish Council.
· Parish Clerk started CILCA Training 17th November.  Training monthly at Chelmsford from January. 

· Bowers Bugle newsletter draft completed for Councillor approval 

· Parish Clerk still to contact St. Andrews Care Home regarding arranging a meeting with Councillors.

116/10 Financial Report

There was no expenditure during November. 

117/10 Parish identity design and newsletter
Councillors Smillie and Ward had met with Mr Dean Moran, Headmaster of St Margaret’s School, and discussed the children of the school designing a logo for the Parish Council. It was agreed that pupils in class 5 & 6 would undertake this as school class project in the January term. 
118/10 Budgets and Precept for 2011/2012
Basildon Council had advised the Parish council of the Base Tax Rate for a Band D property for 2011/2012 and the formula used to calculate the precept for the new financial year. Councillors AGREED to retain the level of the total precept amount collected for 2010/2011. This would in fact result in a very minor increase for Band D properties of 21p for the year. AGREED to confirm decision to Basildon Council. 
119/10 To review and comment on Planning Application/s (Under Town and Country     Panning Act 1990 (as amended) 
PLANNING APPLICATION NO: ESS/45/10/BAS - Proposed importation of 32,000 cubic meters of waste soil from A13 Sadlers Farm Road improvement scheme to be used to level land for agricultural improvement. Location arable farm land located adjacent to A1245 and A130 intersection. 

The Council unanimously did not object to the application however concerns were raised that the increase of lorry movement on the A13 may have an adverse effect on the flow of traffic. 
The Parish Council AGREED to contact Birse Civils for more information and to raise concerns regarding the effect of increased lorry movements with Basildon Council, who will forward the Council’s comments to Essex County Council.        

120/10   Westlake Park 
The Parish Council had met with a representative of Veola/Cleanaway Trust regarding making an application for grant funding for a facility in Westlake Park as a direct response from the public to bring the Park back to community use. Councillors had also visited play areas at Little Baddow and Benfleet. It was also suggested that Wickford Memorial and Wat Tyler Park would be worth a visit as well.  Confirmation had been received that there were no plans to build on the Park.  It was AGREED to continue to discuss the future use of the park with Basildon Council and other interested persons. Councillors AGREED to send a formal survey out with the next Parish newsletter at the beginning of December requesting residents comments on the future use of the Park. 
121/10  January Parish Council Meeting - date change 
Councillors AGREED to move the date of the Parish Council meeting in January to the 26th January 2011. 
122/10  Next Full Parish Council Meeting – 15th December 2010.
Councillor Claire Coxhead gave her apologies for the next meeting. 
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